
Maryann Mackey 
Director, Regulatory 
6889 Snowville Road 3W-001 
Brecksville, OH 44141 
(216) 375-5027 Mobile
mm4182@att.com

November 19, 2018 

Mrs. Barcy McNeal 
Commission Secretary 
The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 

Re:  Case No. 18-1565-TP-ATA - In the matter of the application of AT&T Ohio to update its pole 
attachment and conduit rates. 

Dear Ms. McNeal: 

 On October 24, 2018, AT&T Ohio filed an application in the above referenced docket. The Exhibit C 
filed in this docket has been updated to include some additional information.  Please replace the original 
Exhibit C with this revised Exhibit C document as attached herein. 

 Should you have any questions or require additional information about this matter, please 
contact me at (216) 375-5027.  Thank you. 

Very truly yours, 

/s/ Maryann Mackey
Director, Regulatory 



EXHIBIT C - REVISED 

AT&T has completed its annual, 21-state pole and conduit rate calculation review, conducted in 
accordance with the rules prescribed by the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) in 47 CFR 
1.1409, and hereby revises its Ohio pole attachment and conduit occupancy rates for 2019 consistent 
with the FCC rate calculation formulas and with the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (PUCO) rules set 
forth in OAC 4901:1-3. 
 
The revised rates were calculated with AT&T Ohio recognizing the full the impact of the Tax Cuts and 

Jobs Act of 2017 on its 2017 regulatory books of account.  AT&T Ohio reduced its Accumulated Deferred 

Income Tax (ADIT) in Account 4340, Long Term Deferred Operating Income Taxes, and simultaneously 

recognized an equivalent reduction of current operating income taxes in Account 7250, Provision for 

Deferred Operating Income Tax.  The effects of this immediate full recognition of the impacts of the 

TCJA was to reduce AT&T’s 2019 pole attachment rates.  

Provided here are the rate changes which will take effect January 1, 2019: 
 
1. The Pole Attachment Fee is being decreased from $2.57 to $2.34 per foot per year. 
2. The Conduit Attachment Fee (per foot of innerduct occupied) is being decreased from $0.51 to 

$0.50. 
3. The Conduit Attachment Fee (per foot where there is no innerduct installed – full duct) is being 

decreased from $0.77 to $0.75. 
 
Customer notice is not required for rate decreases and thus, none will be provided. 
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